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         November 16, 2023 
 

Bruce Bowler, Chairman, called the Meeting of the Souhegan Regional Landfill District to order in the Amherst 
fire station meeting room at 5:30pm. Members attending were Dan Veilleux, Frank Powers, Guy Wadsworth, & 
Ed Perry. Also attending were Ben Crosby & Debra Quinlan.  
 

NEW BUSINESS  
AMHERST ELECTRICAL WORK – Bruce provided an estimate via email for the transfer 
station to upgrade from the current 70-amp circuit to the 100-amp circuit required for the new 
compactor.  Bruce did not feel that Amherst should have to pay for new wiring since the town 
already paid to upgrade the wiring when the SRLD bought a larger amp motor.  
 
Ben relayed Jack’s opinion that the cost should be split evenly between the SRLD and the town. 
Ben agreed with this compromise. Frank read an email from Joan saying that she would 
reluctantly agree that the SRLD should pay for the upgrade this time. She suggested that future 
quotes include this type of additional expense. Guy asked if there are funds in the budget to cover 
the work and Bruce responded that there are.  
 
Frank made a motion to pay for the electrical work from SRLD funds. Ed seconded and all voted 
in favor. 
 
Ben mentioned that the town of Mont Vernon may be in a similar situation. He provided a copy 
of an invoice for the transfer station’s upgrade to 200-amp service. The invoice included other 
work as well, so Ben will bring an invoice to the next meeting that breaks down the costs. 

 
Frank made a motion to adjourn & Dan seconded.  All voted in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 5:42pm. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 Debra Quinlan 
Debra Quinlan 
SRLD Administrative Assistant 
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